August 23, 1949

Mrs. Julia Lyman Gilmanton, N. H.

Dear Mrs. Lyman:

On August 19, the writer inspected the new sewage disposal system at the schoool across the brook from your house. As you may know, it consists of a 1,000-gallon septic tank and a dry well some 10 feet deep. The latter is ever 25 feet from the brook, and after consideration of the type of soil and size of the dry well it is felt that there is no potential danger of pollution of the brook.

As there is to be a concrete cover over the dry well with two feet of overburden, I am sure there will be no muisance from odors.

I trust this information will allay your concern about the new system.

Yours very truly,

Wilfred C. Gilbert Senior Sanitary Engineer

WCG/des c.c. Howard G. Langley

MRS. J. W. LYMAN GIL-HAVEN
GILMANTON, NEW HAMPSHIRE PLAT. 7 48 Dear Leve. Jangley -Wat ten see I understand peoper person to get in touch mith regrains the short rocks into the line brook from the strekmel side and way in fine up were and to see so in one rocks should be removed me touse from brook + lete be more to stop rocking lein in again lete alean flood during hard raining asser, mi be berded & my welf-which is 4 I believe tere lam moved the

responsible for any damage lovery property - my septice land is on that side of the house too. I have it exclus with my attorney about the Rusk mos spoken to by uns formes look spring to there shows for a while did were at it of aim som after that Os seet the strong of the dome the strong onto my land & winto the clear it mill course a lest of brought for me and a possible cose ofamist ken tole, for I cont the to have you are all Deine Judy Lamon